Society for American Baseball Research Halsey Hall Chapter

Meeting Minutes - April 11, 1992 Meeting at Becketwood during Spring Regional

Attending: Luloff, Hathaway, Leachman, Wyman, Rekela, Thornley, Arpi

Mtg. called to order - 1:45pm

<u>Secretary-Tresurer's Report</u> - Hathaway.

Announced a balance of \$477.13 in lieu of receipts from the Regional. Halsey Hall account was transferred from Norwest Bank to the City-County Credit Union in early February after approval of the transfer at the Feb. 2nd mtg. Hathaway commented on how much easier it was to manage the account and disburse funds.

Events - Wyman and Thornley

Minor league trip to Clinton & Davenport tenatively scheduled for mid-June; also a family day to be scheduled in July or August. Fall regional is likely to be within two weeks after the World Series. Trip to Tiger stadium tenatively scheduled for the weekend of July 4th & 5th. Thornley is still garnering interest.

Membership - Arpi

Arpi reports several new members as well as those attending the current Regional.

Publicity - Leachman

Noted the failure of the notice of the Regional to appear in the National SABR newsletter. Asked if she could get feedback from members on the success of local publicity efforts for the Regional.

<u>TV Show</u> - Thornley for Levitt (not in attendance)

A sign-up sheet was distributed for members interested in appearing on the show.

Newsletter - Rekela

Current issue was distributed at the Regional

Old Business - none

New Business - Alan Holst suggested we might somehow apply pressure to improve the delivery time of publications on national level. Wyman & Thornley suggested new officers might develop ideas to conveigh to national SABR.

Arpi mentioned that a new video is available on the 1961 Twins.

Burr Oxley thanked Jim Wyman for issuing notice of the meetings (Oxley was traveling from Wisconsin) and expressed appreciation for the players pannel.

<u>Elections</u> - Three positions are open for this year's election. Alan Holst, John Gregory, and Bob Tholkes are nominated for positions. Nominations were stopped. Since the number of nominees did not exceed the number of vacancies, nominees were approved and declared new officers.

Thornley thanked the three outgoing officers - Joe O'Connell, Jim Rogde, and Howard Luloff - for their able performance of their duties. All agreed and applauded.

Mtg. adjourned at 2:00pm